Specialized Soil Amendments and Products, Growth Stimulants and Soil Fertility Management Programs
NCR-103 Committee

Minutes of the Committee Meeting November 18, 2004

Des Moines, IA

Administrative Advisor
Chair



Secretary
David Mengel, Head

Robert G. Hoeft

Richard B. Ferguson
Dept. of Agronomy

Dept. of Crop Sciences
Dept. of Agronomy & Horticulture
Kansas State Univ.

Univ. of Illinois

Univ. of Nebraska
2004 Throckmorton Hall
1102 S. Goodwin Ave

377 Plant Science
Manhattan, KS  66506
Urbana, IL 61801

Lincoln, NE  68583

Attending: Dave Mengel (Administrative Advisor, KS), Bob Hoeft (IL), Ed Lentz (OH), Dave Franzen (ND), George Rehm (MN), Peter Scharf (MO), Xinhua (Frank) Yin (OR), John Sawyer (IA), Jim Gerwing (SD), and Daryl Warnke (MI).

Members absent: Sylvia Brouder (IN), Barney Gordon (KS).

Chair Bob Hoeft called the meeting to order at 1 PM. It was moved, seconded and passed to approve the 2003 minutes as written.

Administrative Report
Dave Mengel indicated that the NIMSS website (National Information Management Support System - http://www.nimss.umd.edu/) will have a page for NCR-103 -http://www.nimss.umd.edu/homepages/home.cfm?trackID=2235 . This will be the primary repository for information about the committee, minutes of meetings, and a listing of publications from the committee. This will replace the prior committee website hosted by Kansas State University. He noted that the regional committee nomenclature has changed, and this committee will be identified as NCERA-103 – North Central Education/Extension Research Activity 103. NCERA committees are designated as those which integrate education (either academic or Extension) and research on a particular topic.
State Reports

Representatives from each state reported on sales activity of non-traditional products, and any new research efforts in their states. The only new product of note was Optimizer, which may enhance N fixation potential in legumes. Jim Gerwing reported that a ND soil microbiologist indicated there may be some effect of preparing cells to be receptive to inoculum.

Compendium

John Sawyer reported on progress in getting the compendium into a searchable electronic format. He also distributed permission forms which will be necessary for new submissions to the compendium. He distributed CDs with draft information, asking committee members to review them for accuracy. The compendium is now available on-line at - http://extension.agron.iastate.edu/compendium/index.aspx . The committee expressed their thanks to John, as well as Keith Kelling (WI) for their efforts in getting the compendium into a searchable electronic format.

Publications

Gypsum – Dave Mengel shared a draft version, and asked the committee to look it over. He would like to have it published in the next six months or so.

Polyacrylamides – Dave Mengel indicated that Lloyd Stone (KS) has agreed to work on this publication, but reports no progress so far.

Brix Test – Daryl Warnke indicated that he was unsure if there was adequate interest in this publication to proceed.

Future Officers

Ed Lentz will be chairman in 2005, with Richard Ferguson serving as vice-chairman, and Barney Gordon as secretary.

The meeting adjourned at 4:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Richard B. Ferguson

Secretary, NCR-103
